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Dates for your diary 2022 

Monday 16th May 2022 

¶ Islamic Centre visit  -Italy & 

Spain class 

¶ East London Mosque visit - 

      England class 

¶ Puberty and Menstruation 

talk for parents & childrenï 

Year 4 @ 5:30pm 

Tuesday 17th May 2022 

¶ Islamic Centre visit - 

      Belgium & Poland class 

¶ East London Mosque visit-

Scotland class 

¶ Year 5 VR workshop 

(internal) 

¶ Swimming sessions - 

      Bangladesh class 

Wednesday 18th May 2022 

¶ East London Mosque visit -

Ireland class 

¶ East Ham Nature Reserve 

visit - Barbados PM &  

     Dominica PM 

¶ Puberty and Menstruation 

talk for parents & childrenï 

Year 4 @ 4:30 pm 

Thursday 19th May 2022 

¶ Science Museum visit - 

      Scotland & Wales class 

Monday 23rd May 2022 

¶ Kittle photography -  

      Whole school  

Big Talk Home Learning 
If children can't say it then children can't write it. 

Dear All, 
This weekendôs BTHL 13th / 14th / 15th May 

 
This week is Mental Health Awareness Week and the theme for this year is loneliness.  One in four people 
feel lonely some or all of the time and the longer we feel lonely, the more we are at risk of mental health 

problems. 
  How can we help and support people in our school who may feel lonely?  

Young Voices 

I am positively beaming with pride 

because of our wonderful children at 

Brampton.  On Friday last week, I 

joined Mr Kennaway and his Y5/6 

choir on a trip to the O2 to participate 

in the Young Voices choir perfor-

mance.  Young Voices is the largest 

childrenôs choir in the world and, this year, there were over 7000 

children singing their hearts out to a wonderfully supportive audi-

ence of parents, family and friends.  The atmosphere was electric, the songs were mov-

ing and fun, and our children were awesome!  Not only were they well-behaved, repre-

senting our school exceptionally well, but they sang with passion and enjoyment.  Even 

though we only got back to school just after 10:30pm, it was well-worth the long day and 

preparation.  Thank you to all of our beautiful singers, and to Mr. Kennaway for his conta-

gious love of music and commitment towards our Brampton choir.   

 

Year 4 Residential to Fairplay House 

Our Year 4 pupils who went to Fairplay House last 

week, had an amazing time.  They went for a two 

night residential visit, during which, they took part in 

a range of activities designed to develop their resili-

ence, independence and teamwork skills.  This was 

the second residential that Year 4 have taken part in 

and, as usual, our children were fantastically well-

behaved. Our thanks go to Miss Stefanie Reay for 

leading the trip and the rest of the team: Mrs Sheri, Miss Nareshkumar,  Miss Chadni and 

Mrs Dally-Fitzsimons. 

 

Year 6 Assessments 

This week our oldest children completed their standardised assessment tests (SATs), an 

assessment which primary schools have not administered for two years, due to the pan-

demic.  Last week, we took extra care to remind our Year 6 children to relax, do their best 

and recognise the hard work and commitment that has been put into their primary school 

journey.  Adults encouraged them to put the assessments into perspective, and to try not 

to feel too stressed.   We have been incredibly impressed by how mature, sensible and 

calm they have been throughout the week and we wish them well for a successful result.  

Our aim is to ensure every child makes good progress at Brampton Primary School, no 

matter what their starting point, and we have every confidence our Year 6 children will 

feel proud of their achievements.  Thanks and congratulations must go to all of the Year 6 

team ï children and adults ï and all of our parents, who support their children at home 

with regular reading, and all other homework tasks, on a regular basis.  Well done for all 

your hard work. 

Have a wonderful weekend! 

Ms Tracey Baillie 

Acting Headteacher 



                         

     bŜǿǎ ŦǊƻƳ ƭƻǿŜǊ ǇƘŀǎŜ τ  
    wŜŎŜǇǝƻƴ 

Birthdays in Reception  
         
Earth, Raheem and Auradhasai 

 

Our topic for this half term has been óTravelling and Explorers - Where Can We Go?ô  The children have been  

developing their knowledge of the world around them by reading a range of texts from different cultures and places 

including: The Swirling Hijab, Handaôs Surprise, How to Catch a Star and The Naughty Bus.  

 

In maths, we have been continuing to consolidate the childrenôsô understanding of number through topics such as: 

counting to 20, subitising, recognising the cardinal number, one to one correspondence, one more and one less. We 

have also begun to focus on developing knowledge of number bonds to ten as well as odd and even numbers. 

Please continue to support your children in their counting and number skills to embed their learning. 

         

Over this half term, each Reception class will also be visiting our local community gardens at Bonney Downs.   

During this visit, the children will be exploring the changes in the seasons as well as spotting different wildlife.  

Thank you to all of the volunteers who have helped us on these visits, the children have had a fantastic time!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finally, this half term we were able to introduce our Parent Reading Mornings.  We have loved seeing so many  

parents and carers come into school with their children to share a story together.  Each Friday, the children are so 

excited to invite you all into school to read with them so please continue to visit.  

If you have not had the chance to come along yet, we open the main gates at 8:45am every Friday.  We would love 

to see you there!  

   Thank you for all of your hard work and for supporting the children this half term. 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  LƴŎƭǳǎƛƻƴ 


